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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, November 24, 2014
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:02 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Aaron Bowman,  Carl Cannon, Paul Astleford (ex officio), Elaine Brown; Commissioners Marla Buchanan, Richard Redick, Larry Williams, Barbara Goodman (ex-officio) were  excused;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global;  Ceci Ford, Risk Management; Fred Jones,  JTA; Lisa King, Langton Associates; George Register, Register Marine; Lakeisha Williams, COJ Budget Office; Sarah Gordon, University of North Florida  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its October 27, 2014 meeting.
In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Elaine Brown opened a discussion on the ferry ambassadors.  She envisioned the ferry ambassadors as morphing into something that is bigger and better.  She envisioned their role and the scope of their work broadening.  At the outset, Ms. Brown described the ferry ambassadors’ role as a component in the efforts and campaign to save the ferry; that mission has now changed.  Ms. Brown indicated that she will bring this topic back to the Commission for further discussion.  

Fred Jones, JTA, indicated that the Transportation Authority looks forward to continuing the work of the ferry ambassadors after the transition.

Commissioner Aaron Bowman feels that the ferry ambassadors should be recognized for their long hours of positive work.

In the Update on Grants for the Ferry, Lisa King reported that the next FLAP (Federal Lands Access Program) Grant deadline is March 13, 2015.  In light of the transition from the City to JTA’s operation of the ferry, the question looms as to who should apply for the new grant for the slip walls work and other improvements. Ms. King recommends that an application should be submitted for an additional $9 million in FLAP Grant funding.
On a motion to apply for the next FLAP Grant for capital improvements under the name of the Commission/City of Jacksonville, the Commission voted unanimously to approve.

Noting that so many things are going on, Ms. King suggests that there should be a weekly conference call with one of the Ferry Commissioners, herself, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston, and perhaps others.

Fred Jones explained that owing to a looming deadline, it is imperative that the Florida Department of Economic Opportunity funds acquired by State Representative Janet Adkins for the ferry be spent quickly.
Lisa King raised the status of permitting issues with the State of Florida.  Fred Jones explained that the JTA will be seeking permits and Submerged Lands Leases just as soon as the design-build bid from Reynolds, Smith & Hills is completed.  He said that the goal is to have the bid process completed by mid-December.

It was decided that the weekly conference call to keep the Commission, JTA and others apprised of the status of transition issues would be between Fred Jones, Commissioner Aaron Bowman, and Lisa King.  Ms. King will keep minutes.

Mark Fernandez, HMS Global, gave the Commission the Marine Operations Report – HMS Ferries for the month of October.  He reported that revenues are up for October, the same as they were the previous year.  Vehicle count is up; passenger/ridership is up.  In short, everything is looking good.  Mr. Fernandez explained that 60% of the ridership during the week is associated with the Navy and BAE.
On the JTA Transfer Update, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston reported that she had drafted and filed an ordinance regarding the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the City of Jacksonville (Ferry Commission) and the Jacksonville Transportation Authority.  The purpose of the MOU is to clarify the obligations and responsibilities of both parties regarding the construction projects at the ferry, namely the slip walls project.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:55 P.M.
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